
                                  Atlanta City Council  
                                     Meeting Minutes 
                                    January 3, 2017 
 
OPEN: The regular meeting of the Atlanta City Council was held on Tuesday January 3, 
2017 at the Atlanta Golf Course. The meeting was called to order by Mayor Fred 
Finchum at 7:30pm.  
 
ROLL CALL: Mayor Finchum, Billie Cheek, Andrea Halley, Adam McVey, Matt 
Clemmons and Amber Finchum were present.  
 
Motion by Matt Clemmons second by Adam McVey to approve the minutes after 
correction is made. 
 
Roll Call: 
                 Cheek-yes                                         Halley-yes 
                 Clemmons-yes                                 McVey-yes 
                 Finchum-yes                                       
                                                                                                    Motion Carries. 
 
Motion by Billie Cheek second by Andrea Halley to pay all bills approved by their 
respective chairmen or as far as money allows. 
 
Roll Call: 
                    Cheek-yes                                    Halley-yes 
                 Clemmons-yes                                 McVey-yes 
                    Finchum-yes                                     
                                                                                                     Motion Carries. 
 
Chief Eimer gave a Police activity report to the council. He reported that Officer Gunning 
had resigned due to an incident that had happened at the restaurant due to a dog in the 
back of a truck. This led to his resignation.  
 
Keith Gardner reported that the new Salt Bin was nearly completed. The New City Hall 
building project was ongoing and would be completed relatively soon. 
Keith reported that the vehicle building for the Rescue Squad and Police Dept. would 
cost approximately $2400.00. The building would be 22x24, 7ft. high. 
A leak needs attention on the roof at City Hall.  
 
The Council discussed the pending water project. No news regarding the easement being 
signed.  
Ken went through a proposed plan to retire Debt and secure funding for the project. This 
plan will shorten the amount of time water rates would have to be increased. 



Motion by Matt Clemmons second by Billie Cheek to accept the plan to retire Debt as 
presented. 
 
Roll Call: 
                 Cheek-yes                                         Halley-yes 
                 Clemmons-yes                                 McVey-yes 
                 Finchum-yes                                       
                                                                                                    Motion Carries. 
 
Mayor Finchum reported that Top Flight Grain was considering erecting a new bin at 
their present site. 
 
Motion by Billie Cheek second by Matt Clemmons to purchase the steel building for just 
over $2400. 
  
Roll Call: 
                 Cheek-yes                                         Halley-yes 
                 Clemmons-yes                                 McVey-yes 
                 Finchum-yes                                       
                                                                                                    Motion Carries. 
Mayor Finchum reported that he will be out of town January 12 through February 3rd. 
 
Motion by Matt Clemmons second by Billie Cheek to adjourn meeting. 
  
Roll Call: 
                    Cheek-yes                                    Halley-yes 
                 Clemmons-yes                                 McVey-yes 
                    Finchum-yes                                                        Motion Carries  
                                                                                                    
The meeting adjourned at 8:25pm 
Kenneth Martin 
City Clerk 


